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LUDFORD

Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of The Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held in the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Ludlow at 7pm on 17th April 2023
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Phil Middleton, Cllr Jeff Garraway
In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 
22/80
Apologies- Unitary Cllr Viv Parry
22/81
No Declarations of Interest
22/82
Public Participation –

Mr Alan Powell. Attended the meeting in follow up to his application to become a Co-Opted Parish Councillor.
22/83
Co- Option of Parish Councillor 
Cllr Jeff Garraway proposed to co -opt Mr Alan Powell onto the Parish Council


Cllr S Liddle Seconded


All agreed. 


Welcome to Ludford Parish Council Alan Powell.
22/84  It was RESOLVED to accept the Minutes from 23rd January 2023 as a true and accurate record of those meeting.
               Matters arising – 

· Clerk to chase Alan Jones tree surgeon regarding the loose boulder in Park Road

· Clerk to chase Euroshel bus shelters for a ball park price on a bus shelter for Sainsburys

· Chair to chase Shropshire Council regarding help with remedial works on The Bone Bed
· Chair to produce an A4 sized Chairs report to go out at the May meeting and also in the form of a Bulletin ( Cllr Salmon to organise)

· Parish Plan to be looked at in the next 12 months

· Number of occupied properties (new) to be gathered through site offices/Council Tax/Refuse

· Cllr Middletons details to be passed onto David Current at IOL
22/85

Planning Matters
CHARLTON ARMS HOTEL Application – Cllr Liddle declared an interest in this. They had already made a comment on the planning application. Cllr Middleton also declared an interest as the applicant is a personal friend

Application Withdrawn – no further action at the current time

MARKS & SPENCER Application – LPC had held an informal meeting with the applicants in March. LPC had expressed concerns with the design and traffic management. Subsequently the Highways Authority had also expressed concerns over traffic management and currently the application is stalled due to this. Cllr Liddle will request and update from Shropshire Council Planning Officer Graham French. Clerk will request and update from the applicant.

SOLAR FARM Application – a letter from Anglo Renewables had been received, this letter lacked detail and discussion. Cllr S Liddle conducted some investigation into Anglo Renewables and unhappily found that there are 20 different individually registered companies. Councillors felt that this was ominous. More information will be gathered by LPC to forma true and accurate picture of the applicant.

22/86
Finance 

Cheques approved. No Bank reconciliation was provided as all details are with the Internal Auditor. Details of the Audit will be forwarded to Councillors via email once received. The Clerk explained that an External Audit is also required this year as the Council balances have exceeded £25,000.

Councillors discussed the exploration of online banking. Cllr Salmon will look into this and report back for the next meeting.


Budgeting for 2023/24 was also discussed, a large amount of CiL monies will be received by LPC at the end of April and a revisit to the budget, banking and record keeping should be high priority at the next meeting.

Cheque No’s 


1088
Clerk wage
£269.04

1089
Clerk Expenses
£105.19
1090
Npower

£80.29
1091
LMC

£40.40
22/87
Ongoing Issues
a) Road Signs – Cllr Liddle and Cllr Garraway to meet with Shropshire Councils Nick Newton in connection with the procurement of 3 additional place name signs. Councillors agreed on ‘Welcome to Ludford Parish’ as the wording on the new signs. Road signs will be purchased under existing power - Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984 s72
b) Street Lights – Clerk has liaised with Prysmium who will carry out the work on the 5 street light columns and replace all the bulbs to LED during August 2023, street lighting maintenance will be carried out under existing power of The Parish Councils Act 1957
Councillors agreed a spend up to £4000 + VAT 

Proposed by Cllr S Liddle and seconded by Cllr Salmon. Clerk to arrange asap.

22/88
Cllr Phil Middleton had nothing to report from IOL 
 
Date of the next meeting : TUESDAY 30th May 2023
Meeting Closed at 9pm
Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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